
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
From Our President: Tom Pantos 
 

From Our President: Tom Pantos 
 

Hello Master Gardeners.  We did it!!!  The Florence 

County Master Gardeners Association put on an 

event in Lake City on Saturday, March 22 that all in 

attendance seemed to enjoy and benefit from in 

many ways.  The FCMGA Spring Extravaganza was 

a great success.  We had good attendance, we had a 

great venue in which to hold this event, we had an 

absolutely outstanding keynote speaker (Felder 

Rushing), we had a great guest speaker (Rebecca 

Turk), we had a wonderful selection of vendors, we 

had the Bean Marker staff assisting throughout the 

program, we had quality door prizes, we had a 

beautiful tour of Moore Farms, and lastly, thanks to 

the Almight, we had gorgeous weather. ñFolks, it 

just donôt get no better than thatò.  I would like to 

extend a big THANK YOU to each and every 

Master Gardener and future Master Gardener who 

played a role in this event memorable.  We are 

including a number of pictures in this newsletter for 

your enjoyment.    

Thanks again for all your help,  

Tom 
  

 

New officers will be introduced at the May 

meeting/Graduation Dinner and begin their term of 

office at the June meeting.  

 

The April meeting is designated as the time we 

select new officers for the coming year.  Probably 

the one office that most people have a tendency to 

shy away from is that of president.  I took on this 

office last year along with Bill Duncan (as co-

president) because I felt I could make time to serve 

for one year.  I will not be able to serve a second 

year because of many conflicting scheduled travels I 

have planned for 2014-2015.  However, I would 

very much like to continue to chair the Spring event 

for 2015.  This would alleviate the burden of 

organizing this event from falling upon the next 

president.  The main responsibly of the president 

would then be to preside over monthly meetings. 

Keep in mind that we only meet 10 months of the 

year (no meetings are held in July or August). Out 

of these 10 months, 3 of them are social functions:  

Christmas party, new master gardener’s graduation, 

and the June cookout at Lynches River County Park.  

I sincerely hope that out of our many qualified 

members, one or two of you would be willing to fill 

this position for 10 months.  Other offices to be 

filled are Secretary and Vice President. If you would 

be willing to fill any of these positions, please 

contact Janet Bugbee and let her know prior to the 

April Meeting.  I want to thank you in advance for 

any consideration towards becoming a 2015 

FCMGA officer.   Tom 
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FCMGA OFFICERS 
                                   
Co-Presidents:  
Tom Pantos  317-1730 

mptp@earthlink.net 

 
Bill Duncan  662-7635 

wbduncan@hotmail.com 

 
Co-Vice Presidents:  

Susan Lander LeBase  662-2149 

slp1122@aol.com 

 
Christine Petrush  617-5147 

ccp1@sc.rr.com 

  
Treasurer:  

Janet Bugbee   319-1105  

janetbugbee@gmail.com 
   

Secretary: 

Terasa Young   269-5904 

terasa@clemson.edu 
 

Master Gardener Coordinator: 

Anthony ‘Tony’ Melton 661-4800 x112 
amelton@clemson.edu 

 

 

DUES REMINDER 
 
The FCMGA By-Laws require a member’s 

dues be paid in order to vote on any issue 

brought before the Association.  Dues are $10 

and can be paid at the next meeting on April 
21 or mailed to: 

 

Janet Bugbee 
1923 Penn Farm Road 

Timmonsville, SC 29161  

 

 

Quotation Corner 
 

“Trees are poems that the earth writes upon 

the sky.” 

Kahlil Gibran 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

FCMGA Meeting 
Monday, April 21 

6:30 PM 

Learn more about honey bees from our presenter, Bekki Medsker. 

 

Moore Farms Botanical Garden 
Calling All Plantaholics! 

Thursday, April 3 

9:30 AM – 2:00 PM 

Registration: $25 per person 
For more information, contact Rebecca Turk at rturk@moorefarmsbg.org 

 

Grafting Demystified 
Thursday, April 17 

9:30 AM – 2:30 PM 

Registration: $40 per person 

For more information, contact Rebecca Turk at rturk@moorefarmsbg.org 
 

Painting Landscapes With Perennials 

Saturday, April 26 
9:30 AM – Noon 

Registration: $15 per person 

For more information, contact Rebecca Turk at rturk@moorefarmsbg.org 

 
Kalmia Gardens 

Symposium with Jenks Farmer 
Friday, April 4 

11:30 AM – 1:30 

Registration: $40 garden members/$50 non-members 
To register, call 843-383-8145 

 

Green Gardener 102 Class 

April 22 – May 13 
For more information, contact Dan Hill at dhill@coker.edu 

 

Darlington County Master Gardener Plant Sale 

Saturday, April 26 

9:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

For more information, contact Mary Ridgeway at mridgeway@coker.edu 
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April In The Garden 
 

GENERAL 
Prepare soils for planting by fertilizing soils according to soil test recommendations, if not already done. 

Purchase vegetable seeds and transplants, shrubs and trees, flower seeds and flats for planting. 
Fertilize established lawns, shrubs, and trees. Fertilize perennials if not done in March. 

Leave bulb foliage alone until it turns yellow. 

Be ready to protect newly-planted flowers from unexpected frost. 
Time to fertilize azaleas if blooming has stopped. 

Prune spring blooming shrubs after blooming stops. 

Remove suckers from below graft on roses and grafted fruit trees. 

Don’t buy pot-bound transplants. Look at the roots carefully. 
Sow seeds for peanuts April 15th - May 

Sow seeds for winter squash April 15th -April 30th 

For a longer vegetable harvest season, plant at intervals during suggested planting 
 

LAWNS 
Planting: Sow grass seed, lay sod, or plant sprigs and plugs of warm-season grasses now through July. 

Fertilizing:   Fertilize all warm-season grasses according to the soil test analysis. Do it 2 weeks after grass begins to green 
up and grow about April 15th. Apply evenly. 

Mowing:  Mow established lawns as short as possible. Remove dead grass and clippings with stiff raking. 

Irrigate:  Water when the signs of wilt occur. Drench the soil to a depth of 5-7 inches (equivalent to approximately 1 inch 
of rainfall). 

Special Care: As centipede grass continues to grow, if yellowing occurs and continues, check for iron deficiency. Patch 

bare lawn areas by seeding, sprigging, or sodding. If moss is a problem, aerating may help. 
 

VEGETABLES & FRUITS 
Planting: Sow seeds for beans, cantaloupe, cucumbers, okra, peanuts, southern peas, sweet corn, squash, and watermelon 

in the garden. Transplant eggplant, peppers, and tomatoes in the garden. Set out horseradish root now. Sow warm-weather 
herb seeds and transplants. 

Fertilizing:  “Side dress” to fertilize established plants per established guidelines. 

Irrigation:  Thoroughly wet the soil once a week, unless there is sufficient rainfall to moisten the soil around the roots. 

Special care: Control webworms as they occur. Spray fruit trees, brambles, grapes, blueberries, strawberries, and pecan 

to control insects and diseases. Be sure to buy only disease-free stock from a reputable nursery. 
 

TREES & SHRUBS 
Planting: Plant now, consider mature height and spread, and the proper growing conditions in the desired growing 

location. Plant azaleas, rhododendrons, and other flowering shrubs. Fall is best for planting. If you plant now, you must 

be prepared to take special care of your plants. 

Fertilizing:  Fertilize and mulch new plants. Fertilize azaleas after blooming and mulch. 

Irrigation:  Water new shrubs and trees once a week during dry periods and during the 1st and 2nd growing season, to 

ensure their survival and rapid growth 

Special Care: Check leaves for diseases. Prune infected wood to eliminate source. Spray camellias and azaleas for scale 
and lacebugs, if present. 

 

FLOWERS 
Planting: Sow seeds in the garden and transplant flats. Plant gladiolas, cannas, and other summer-flowering bulbs. 

Fertilizing:  Use half  strength fertilizer on newly-planted annuals. 
Fertilize roses after first bloom 

Irrigation:  water regularly and deeply, up to 2 hours a week during dry periods. 

Special Care: Cut out the old canes on climbing roses after blooming and lightly head back new canes. Dig up 
overgrown cannas and divide. Control slugs. 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE GROUND UP 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE GROUND UP 
 

Pee Dee Spring Plant & Flower Festival 

at the  

Pee Dee State Farmers Market 
2513 W. Lucas Street, Florence 

April 24 – 27 

Thursday – Saturday, 8:00 AM – 6:00 PM 

Sunday 12 Noon – 5:00 PM 

It has become tradition for the Florence County Master 

Gardeners Association to have a booth at the Spring Plant 

& Flower Festival.  We will need lots of volunteers to 

staff the booth for this four day event.  You will receive 

an email with a link to sign up.  Please try to volunteer for 

at least two hours.  You are certainly welcome to do more 

if your schedule permits.  Keep in mind that you are 

required to complete 40 hours of volunteer service each 

year to maintain your status as a Master Gardener.   

 

There are also Plant and Flower Festivals held in the 

midlands and upstate. 

Midlands  

South Carolina State Farmers Market 
3483 Charleston Highway, W. Columba 

April 10 - 13 

Thursday – Saturday, 8:00 AM – 6:00 PM 

Sunday 10:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

Piedmont 

Greenville State Farmers Market 
1354 Rutherford Road, Greenville 

May 1 – 4 

Thursday – Saturday, 8:00 AM – 6:00 PM 

Sunday 10:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

 

Save Up Your Rainy Days 
A limited supply of Ivy rain barrels are available at the 

Florence County Extension Office for $68.  Collected 

rainwater provides a chlorine-free source of water for 

your plants and also helps protect local water quality.  

For more information, contact Terasa Young at  

843-661-4800 x113. 

 

 

Turn Your Trash Into Treasure  

Did you know that you can turn your kitchen scraps into 

a valuable soil amendment?  Composting is a great way 

to reduce the amount of material going to landfills and 

help your garden grow.  A limited supply of compost 

bins are available from the Florence County Extension 

Office.  The bins are rectangular and designed so that no 

turning is required provided you add material in thin 

layers.  Compost is harvested from access doors at the 

bottom of the bin.   For more information, contact 

Terasa Young at 843-661-4800 x 113.  

 

 



 

 
 

 

FROM THE GROUND UP 


